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NOVEMBER 
Tue 10 Kindy Transition, 8.45 ς 11am 
Fri 13 Year 12 Graduation Dinner 
Fri 13 Colour Fun Run 
Mon 16ςFri 27 R-5 Water Safety Program 
Tue 17 Kindy Transition, 8.45am ς 1.40pm 
Thurs 19 SAPSASA Swimming, Adelaide 
Fri 20 SAPSASA Track & Field, Adelaide 
Tue 24 Kindy Transition, 8.45am ς 1.40pm 
Tue 24-Fri 4 Dec Year 9 Tumblein Camps 
Mon 30ςFri 4 Dec Year 10 & 11 Work Experience 
DECEMBER 

Mon 7 Last day of Term 4, 2.05pm finish  
Mon 7 Presentation Night, 6pm 
Tue 8 Student Free Day 
Wed 9 Student Free Day 
Thurs 10 School Closure  
JANUARY 2021 
Wed 27 Student Free Day 
Thurs 28 First day of Term 1, 2021 

 
 

 

Hello Everyone, 
 

End of Term Arrangements 
Given the large scale of building work 
occurring in the main school building 
over the holiday period and the very 
tight timelines associated with this, 
Governing Council have approved the 

school accessing the unused School Closure on Thursday 
10 December and the two unused student free days 
which will occur on Tuesday 8 and Wednesday 9 
December. This will mean school will finish for students 
on Monday 7 December, allowing extra access time to 
our classrooms for our builders. On the evening of 
Monday 7 December, Presentation Night will be held in 
the gym, this event will be conducted within the Covid-
19 guidelines with a revised format to reduce time, it is 
an expectation that all students will attend in uniform. 
Our staff have voted to commence the 2021 Term 1 
preparations early, which will enable the school to hold 
a student free day on the first day of Term 1 2021, 
Wednesday 27 January. Our term will commence for 
students on Thursday 28 January. Governing Council are 
working to open our Vacation Recreation program early 
in the last week of term starting on Tuesday 8  
December, the Vac. Rec. program will be surveying 
parents to see if the program will be required on 

Monday 25 January (prior to Australia Day pubic holiday) 
and the first student free day of term, Wednesday 27 
January. 
  
Materials and Services Charges 
DƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ Ǉƻƭƭ ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǊŜƎŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ нлнм 
Materials and Services Charges (school fees), has 
returned an over whelming support for the charges with 
95% of Primary parent responses and 100% of secondary 
parent responses supporting the proposed charges. I 
would like to thank our parents for their support, as we 
can now continue to maintain our curriculum budgets at 
our current levels, this means a lot for our students and 
teachers. Under new ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΩǎ 
Governance policies, we will be required to undergo this 
process each year that there are charges above the 
prescribed amount, which will be necessary for us to 
maintain our curriculum budgets.  
 
/9Ωǎ ±ƛǎƛǘ 
[ŀǎǘ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ƻǳǊ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΩǎ /ƘƛŜŦ 9ȄŜcutive Officer, 
Rick Persse, our Chief Financial Officer, Chris Bernardi, 
and our Education Director, Tammy Williams, visited our 
school as part of a tour of the Far West and Central Eyre 
2 Partnerships sites, these two Partnerships make up the 
Port Lincoln 2 Portfolio which Tammy Williams line 
manages. All were greeted by our Senior School Leaders; 
School Captains, Tori Vasey and Hayley Trezona, our 
Senior SRC President, Belle Van Weenen, and Rural 
Youth Ambassador, Tayla Roberts. Our Senior Leaders 
were very impressive in their formal welcome and 
discussions with our Senior Executives, outlining their 
roles, the learning programs and highlights that 
occurred this year, and ways to improve rural education. 
I had a chance to discuss with the group some challenges 
that our site is facing, before leading them on a tour of 
the school which finished with a presentation from our 
Formula 1 in Schools team. Whilst the full F1 team 
ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘΣ WŀŘŀ CǊƛŎƪΣ wǳōȅ [ŀǳƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ Jessica 
Geraeds did an excellent job of explaining the F1 in 
Schools competition, their F1 Team processes and their 
roles within this and how they designed and built their 
cars. Mr Persse, Mr Bernardi and Ms Williams were 
highly impressed with the confidence and articulation of 
our Senior Student Leaders and our F1 Team along with 
our school and its learning programs across the site. I 
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wish to congratulate the Senior School Leaders and F1 
Team for their exceptional conduct, confidence and 
presentation skills, our school should be proud of how 
they represented us. See photos later in the newsletter 
of our visiting guests, staff and students. 
 

Year 12 Exams 
Year 12 final exams have now commenced and we would 
like to wish all our YŜŀǊ мнΩǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ƻŦ ƭǳŎƪ ƛƴ ǎƛǘǘƛƴƎ 
their exams. They are all now in their final days of their 
Year 12 studies and we wish them well as they finish 
their last exams and assignments. 
 

Bushfire Danger   
Please see the bushfire information opposite detailing 
information for families. Streaky Bay Area School is a low 
risk bushfire school, which means on days of 
catastrophic fire danger the school remains open but 
bus services are cancelled. 
  
Dental Message 
Our local Dentist, Carol Koch, has partnered with Eastern 
EP dentist, Cindy Dennis, to explore ways to maintain 
and possibly improve access to free dental care for 
school children. Further in the newsletter is an invitation 
for parents to attend a forum being held in Streaky Bay 
to discuss this program, they would like to encourage all 
interested parents to attend. Your voice will help gather 
information to help maintain this important service. 

Regards, 
 Chris Roberts, 

 Principal 
 

BUS DRIVER POSITION ï PORT KENNY  

The Department for Education 
will be placing a Departmental 
School bus onto the Port Kenny 
route in 2021, once the current 
contract expires. Details about 

this departmental bus driver position will be released 
shortly, please contact the Front Office on 86261202 to 
express your interest to ensure this information is sent 
to you. 
 

URGENT -  CLEANERS WANTED  
 

POSITIONS VACANT 
 

We are currently seeking cleaners to join the team at 
Streaky Bay Area School, employed through the 
Millennium Cleaning Company.  The positions will be 
Permanent Part Time. Monday to Friday or negotiated 
days, starting at 3.30pm. Training and Uniform provided. 
Pay rates as per 2010 Cleaning Service Award.  
For more information please contact: 
¢ƛƳ hΩwŜƛƭƭȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴ уснсмнлн ƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭΥ 
tim.oreilly419@schools.sa.edu.au 

SAVING THE SCHOOL DENTAL PROGRAM  

If you would like to help save the school dental 
program, please attend the parent seminar on Tuesday 
17 November at 6.30pm, in the Flinders Room at the 
Streaky Bay Hotel to discuss the future of this important 
health initiative and make a plan for solutions in 2021.  
The School Dental Program is designed to provide 
consistent, dependable and sustainable local dental 
services for children between 0-18 years old.  
In rural areas, the program is delivered by the private 
dental practice and is free. The program is funded by the 
government but due to a shortage of dental 
practitioners and growing funding gaps, the continuity of 
the program across the Central Eyre region is at risk.  
Dental disease is preventable and all children deserve 
the opportunity to access information and treatment.  
This is your community and we want to exchange ideas 
and views of how we can collaborate and ensure a vision 
for all our children to be disease free for their future. 
To prepare for a COVID-safe meeting, please RSVP via 
the tear off slip later in this newsletter or phone the 
school on 86261202 by Tuesday 10 November. 

Dr Carol Koch and Dr Cindy Dennis 
 

BUSHFIRE SEASON  

Streaky Bay Area School is in a Ψƭƻǿ ǊƛǎƪΩ ōǳǎƘŦƛǊŜ ŀǊŜŀΦ 
This means on days of forecast catastrophic fire danger 
ratings, our site will remain open. School buses will not 
operate within the Fire Ban District. Our phone number 
is 08 86261202, if this number is engaged during an 
emergency, contact; the Department for Education 
Emergency Information Hotline on 1800 000279 for 
current and up-to date information on bushfire 
emergencies. While we have an emergency and bushfire 
response plan for our site it is important that we are all 
prepared for a bushfire emergency. 
BUS PARENTS 
A reminder School buses will be cancelled when 
catastrophic bushfire weather is forecast (on the ABC 
weather forecast night before or in the morning of). In 
the event of a bushfire buses will be held until advice is 
received by the Departments Security & Emergency 
Management Team. If during a school day, catastrophic 
bushfire conditions are declared, then bus services will 
be cancelled in the afternoon and students will need to 
be either picked up from school or have alternative care 
arrangements made for them. These are the same 
arrangements that are in place for all schools with bus 
services. We request that bus parents please monitor 
the ABC weather forecast on days of high bushfire risk, 
particularly early in the morning of the bus run 
commencing in case of a late catastrophic weather 
declaration, or utilise the CFS website for current 
forecasts and information www.cfs.sa.gov.au. Please 
ensure your contact and emergency contact details are 
up to date at the school. 

mailto:tim.oreilly419@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.cfs.sa.gov.au/
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Colour Fun Run 
Next Friday 13 November students need to bring spare clothing to school and most importantly a white T/Shirt as 
students will be covered in colourful powder from head to toe. A letter has been sent home with information regarding 
powder, fundraising & prizes. Sarah Brougham, Fun Run Coordinator 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 
Senior School Leaders & DfE Senior Executives 
Front L to R: Tayla Roberts - Rural Youth Ambassador, 
Hayley Trezona - School Captain, Tori Vasey - School 
Captain, Bella Van Weenen - Senior SRC President. 
Back L to R: Chris Roberts - Principal, Chris Bernardi - 
Chief Finance Officer DfE, Rick Persse - Chief Executive 

DfE, Tammy Williams - Far West Education Director. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
F1 in Schools Team ς Swift Racing  
L to R: Chris Roberts (Principal), Richard Bowden (SSO), 
Ty Redden (Tech Studies teacher), Chris Bernardi - 
Chief Financial Officer DfE, Jada Frick, Ruby Launer, 
Jessica Geraeds, Rick Persse - Chief Executive DfE. 
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ǿƛƭƭ Ŏƻǎǘ ϷннΦ !ƭƭ ƳƻƴƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǎƭƛǇ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ CǊƻƴǘ hŦŦƛŎŜΦ 
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PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 Art  
In the year 3 class , we 
have been looking at 
how the size of a 
drawing can influence 
how the audience will 
view the piece. Things 
drawn smaller will look 
further away, while 
object drawn bigger 
will appear closer to 

the viewer.  

CHECK OUT OUR ORIGAMI MASTERPIECES  

                                                    YEAR 4 ARTWORK  
After reading Charlie and The Chocolate Factory we decided 

to create own sweet shop. We decided on our sweets special 

function and sculpted our imaginative ideas into plasticine 

figures. Come check them out in the Year 4 room. 
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PRIMARY HIGHLIGHT STUDENTS 
 

This term the primary school is introducing a new award. After the Year 4, 5 and 6 classes took part in a Teams meeting 
with Olympic Beach Volleyballer Damien Schumann, the school was given the Olympic Spirit Award to use. This award 
will be awarded to two primary students each fortnight who display the Olympic values of friendship, resilience and 
always trying their best. Award recipients will be announced in each big newsletter and award winners will be presented 
with their certificates at the primary school values award assembly the next day.  
The ǿŜŜƪΩǎ winners are Skyla Hunt in Year 4 and Jessie Beck in Year 1, congratulations to them both! 
 

Skyla Hunt ς We are fortunate enough to have Skyla Hunt in our Year 4 class and boy do 
we feel lucky! She is one of the kindest and most generous people you will come across. 
Skyla, is the first to notice if one of her peers is upset or feeling low and the first to 
reach out with care and a helping hand to anyone in need.  She makes everyone around 
her feel valued and noticed.  
Don't be fooled by her softly spoken voice, she is a powerhouse of strength! 
Whenever Skyla has come face to face with a learning or personal hurdle, she's there 
ready to take it on head first, fuelling her attack with a determined and gritty mindset.  

If there was an Olympic event for putting effort in; Skyla would be standing on the podium with a gold medal 
dangling around her neck. She's willing and ready to put in whatever it takes to achieve her goals.  
Keep on reaching up Skyla and be proud of who you are because we think you're pretty amazing! 
 
 

Jessie Beck -Jessie displays all the qualities of a champion. She strives for success in all 
areas of her learning. She has learnt to use teacher feedback to improve her work. But 
above all else, Jessie is kind and respectful. She is the first person to offer help when 
others are in need. She consistently uses her manners and respectfully listens to and is 
open minded to others opinion and ideas. What a Champion you are Jessie!  

 
 

 

 

PE WEEK 2020  
Week 5, 9 ς 13 November 

 

Physical Education is important every week, but this is the week to celebrate it!  
 

Physical Education Week promotes and highlights the importance of Health & PE in the Australian Curriculum 
to the learning and development of children and young people. All students have a right to receive quality 
physical education teaching and learning programs. 
  
As a part of this our school will be taking part in the following activities: 
WALK IT WEDNESDAY 11 November 

Walk to school from any location and earn points for your house team. 
 
TEAMS THURSDAY 12 November 
Come to school dressed in your house colours or favourite team colours and earn points for your team. 
 
FEEL GOOD FRIDAY 13 November 
COLOUR FUN RUN 
To be held on Friday from lunch onwards. Remember to bring a white shirt to experience the colour fun. 
If you would like to volunteer to help out on the day please let the school know through the front office. 
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 MIDDLE SCHOOL MATTERS 
 

With the help of the Year 10 doorways to construction crew, the YŜŀǊ уΩǎ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ƘŀǊŘ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƴƎ ǊƻŎƪǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ 
wheelbarrow loads of soil to create wicking beds in our garden area. They have all done a fantastic job of creating gardens 
out of recycled materials that will be used for years to come. The Year 8 students have enjoyed planting out their garden 
and tending to their plants across this semester. We also have a small brood of chooks in our garden area who regularly 
enjoy a fruit snack and Home Ec food scraps! A huge thank you to Landmark who continue to supply the school with 
chook pellets.  And thanks also to Mr Redden and Rob for their efforts in constructing the gardens. 
 

 
 
 
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
As a part of Economics and Business this term the year six class is running their own small businesses. The goods and 
services that we are offering are targeted mainly at the students. We would like to acknowledge that this can be an 
expensive exercise for parents/caregivers and we thank you for your support and understanding. It is not a requirement 
to participate. We will be offering the following products or entertainment in week 7. 
Year Six Cinema (The Lion King: G Rated) ς gold coin entry (R-6)  
Games and Fun for Everyone ς gold coin entry (R-3) 
DR JJs Ice-cream ς two dollars (R-4) 
LǘΩǎ tƻǇǇƛƴƎ ¢ƛƳŜ όǇƻǇŎƻǊƴύ ς One Dollar (fifty cents for icing sugar) (R-7)  
Chook Poo Square Raffle ς two dollars (Year 7 and up) *$50 winning prize*  
Please discuss with your child/children if they would like to participate in any of the above. The following businesses will 
be running in week seven. All profits will be donated to the Streaky Bay Area School SRC. Business times and locations 
will be advertised around the school and in the school daily notices. Please do not hesitate to contact Ms Stutley via the 
school if you have any concerns or questions.   

Thank you 
The Year Six Class 


